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Dear Commandants and Rectors,

The Armed Forces Academy of General Milan Rastislav Stefanik is organizing an
international military sports activity ALLROUNDER 2025, during which students and
cadets will get the opportunity to learn about but also improve or perfect their military-practical
/ sports skills such as drowning rescue, wild water movement, swimming in uniform, shooting,
military practical climbing or completing obstacle course. There are also 2 days of military
sport competition and cultural exploring included. The event is scheduled to take place from
the September 22, 2025, to the September 26, 2025, and is organized as an Erasmus+ Blended
Intensive Programme (BIP), under the framework of the European Initiative for the Exchange
of Young Military Officers.

We invite 1 team per institution - maximum of 12 teams (first come first served basis);
each team consisting of 6 cadets and 1 team-leader (either cadet or teacher or staff). The
theoretical part of the activity will be held online two weeks prior to the activity as a theory and
rules and after the activity (September 29 — October 5, 2025) as feedback.

As a gesture of our commitment to your participation, we are pleased to inform you that
accommodation and meals will be provided free of charge for those who choose to stay at the
Academy. Furthermore, there is no participation fee associated with this competition.
Transportation to/from the venue is the responsibility of the sending institution. It will be
possible to park the cars of the delegations at the Academy premisses. The Armed Forces
Academy of General Milan Rastislav Stefanik also offers to provide 1 bus from/to the airports
in Vienna and Bratislava in case some of the teams arrive by plane. In this case we highly
recommend the morning flights for arrivals and noon/afternoon flights for departure. The pick-
up time will be determined based on the arrival and departure details provided in the registration
form.

The participants are expected to arrive on Sunday, September 21, 2025, and depart on Saturday,
September 27, 2025.

The institutions are kindly asked to express their interest to send the team (as well as T-shirt
sizes for team members) by July 31, 2025, and to send the filled in Registration Forms to the
POC Martina Hyklov4 at martina.hyklova@aos.sk no later than August 31, 2025.

I am looking forward to welcoming your team in Slovakia. _~ il
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Brigadier General Dipl. Eng. Aurel SABO, PhD.

Rector of the Armed Forces Academy of General Milan Rastislav Stefanik



